

Greenbank Lane, Hartford, Northwich, Cheshire CW8 1JW T: 01606 706000 E: admin@st-nicholas.cheshire.sch.uk W: www.st-nicholas.cheshire.sch.uk

Dear Parent/Carer

During what continues to be a period of turbulence in terms of COVID mitigation, St Nicholas Catholic High School has taken particular and necessary measures to safeguard both our students and staff, whilst maintaining a premium level of personal support for our students and families should they need it. Our plans have been Covid risk assessed and quality assured by the Local Authority Health Protection Team. As part of this risk assessment we would recommend any student coming into school take a Lateral Flow Test.

As I'm sure you are aware **Tuesday 10th August** is a big day for all of our Year 13 students, but there will be plenty of support on hand to help everyone regardless of the position that they are in, or future plans they may have.

Results will be available for **collection from 8am** from the **Sports Hall** (a one-way system will be in place where you will be able to enter and leave via the two fire exits on either side). Due to ongoing COVID restrictions parents and carers will need to remain in the car park and only students will be allowed on site.

Students who have applied to University will be able to log on to their 'UCAS Track' account where their University place should have been updated and they should therefore be aware of either being accepted into their Firm Choice University, their Insurance Choice University or if they are placed in clearing before coming to school.

Please can we also ask that you let us know what your intentions are before you leave so we can gain a clear picture as to where our students have gone on to study/work/gap year.

Best of luck to all of our students

Kind regards

Mr T Bradley

Director of Sixth Form